
555 Liberty St SE
Salem, OR 97301CITY OF SALEM

Legislation Details (With Text)

File #:  Version: 120-225

Status:Type: Action Item Passed

In control: City Council

On agenda: Final action:6/22/2020 6/22/2020

Title: Use of Riverfront-Downtown Urban Renewal Area Funds for Union Street Bicycle Friendly
Improvements

Ward(s): 1
Councilor(s): Kaser
Neighborhood(s):  CANDO
Result Area(s): Result Areas Safe, Reliable and Efficient Infrastructure

Sponsors:

Indexes:

Code sections:

Attachments: 1. Grant Agreement for Union Street Improvements, 2. Written Testimony 1

Action ByDate Action ResultVer.

approvedCity Council6/22/2020 1 Pass

TO: Mayor and City Council

THROUGH: Steve Powers, City Manager

FROM: Kristin Retherford, Urban Development

SUBJECT:

Use of Riverfront-Downtown Urban Renewal Area Funds for Union Street Bicycle Friendly
Improvements

Ward(s): 1
Councilor(s): Kaser
Neighborhood(s):  CANDO
Result Area(s): Result Areas Safe, Reliable and Efficient Infrastructure

ISSUE:

Shall the City Council authorize the City Manager to execute the attached grant agreement to receive
$1,500,000 of committed Riverfront-Downtown Urban Renewal Area funding for the Union Street
Bicycle Friendly Improvements project?

RECOMMENDATION:
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File #: 20-225, Version: 1

Authorize the City Manager to execute the attached grant agreement to receive $1,500,000 of
committed Riverfront-Downtown Urban Renewal Area funding for the Union Street Bicycle Friendly
Improvements project.

SUMMARY:

Approval of recommendation will allow the Agency to transfer $1,500,000 of Riverfront-Downtown
Urban Renewal Area (RDURA) funds to the City of Salem to complete the Union Street Bicycle
Friendly Improvements project.

FACTS AND FINDINGS:

The Union Street Bicycle Friendly Improvements Project (Project) is included in the currently adopted
Capital Improvement Plan, the City of Salem’s adopted Capital Improvements Fund budget, and the
Urban Renewal Agency’s RDURA adopted budget. The City has committed $2,334,000 of federal
highway grant funds to the project and the Agency has committed $1,500,000. In order to transfer
Agency funds to the City, it is necessary for the Council to authorize the attached grant agreement
(Attachment 1).

BACKGROUND:

The City Council adopted the Central Salem Mobility Study recommendations in August 2013 and
directed staff to pursue funding for implementation, including the Union Street improvements. This
project leverages Urban Renewal Funding with federal funds to construct bicycle facilities on Union St
NE from Commercial St NE to 12th St NE for bicyclists of all skill levels. The project connects

Riverfront Park and Marion Square Park on the west to the North Capitol Mall and the 12th Street
Pedestrian Promenade

Renee K Frazier
Financial Services Manager

Attachments:
1. Grant Agreement for Union Street Bicycle Friendly Improvements
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